


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The contents of this report reflect the views of the authors who 
are responsible for the facts and the accuracy of the data  
presented herein. The contents do not necessarily reflect the  
official views or policies of the Arizona Department of  
Transportation or the Federal Highways Administration. This 
report does not constitute a standard, specification, or 
regulation. Trade or manufacturer's names which may appear 
herein are cited only because they are considered essential to 
the objectives of the report. The U.S. Government and the State 
of Arizona do not endorse products or manufacturers.  
 


















































































































































































































































